

OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR NEWSLETTER

JUNE 2022

IMPORTANT DATES

June 13: Last day to withdraw from course(s) for first half term; grade subject to withdrawal policy

June 13: Last day to change grade type (P/ NC or Audit) for first half term

June 13: Last day to change or opt-out of grade replacement for first half term

June 17: Grading available to instructors for first half term

June 27: Last day of classes for first half term June 28-June 29: Final exams for first half term

June 29: Last day to apply for summer graduation

June 30: No classes for full term

OFFICE CLOSURE

Since Niner Central was established, the Office of the Registrar has been transitioning services previously handled at our counter window to Niner Central. Most of this transition occurred in 2017 and 2018 when Niner Central opened its doors. A few services remained with the Office of the Registrar. We have reviewed traffic patterns and reasons for visiting for a couple of years now. The volume of visitors has dwindled over time. As a result, on June 1, the Office of the Registrar will finalize our transition and will no longer operate its counter window. All service needs related to the Office of the Registrar can now be handled by Niner Central.

We appreciate the support Niner Central provides and there is no anticipated loss in service, as a result of this change. On June 1, the Office of the Registrar will close the doors to its lobby permanently. We appreciate our partners in Niner Central, as we make this final transition.

SPRING 2022 CHANCELLOR'S AND DEAN'S LISTS

College	Chancellor's List	Dean's List
Arts & Architecture	235	190
Business	659	830
Computing & Informa	atics 461	500
Education	242	98
Engineering	318	422
Heath & Human Serv	ices 719	694
Liberal Arts & Science	es 1156	1229
University College	156	239

OLGA POGORELSKY'S FAREWELL

As many of you have already heard, Olga, our Senior Associate Registrar, left higher education for the corporate world. We are excited for her, but also sad to see her leave. Her last day was May 14 (Saturday commencement). Yes, she worked on Saturday with us one last time. Good fortunes to you Olga.



MONIQUE WILSON, ASSISTANT REGISTRAR FOR REGISTRATION & SCHEDULING



We want to congratulate Monique on her advancement into this role. Many of you have worked with or have been trained by Monique on a number of registration and scheduling processes. Monique assumed this new role on May 23. Please join us in congratulating her on this next adventure. Her first objective will be to fill two slots on the team. Congratulations Monique.

SPRING 2022 GRADUATION CLEARANCE UPDATE

As of May 26th, we have awarded 3,307 undergraduate degrees. Thank you for your efforts to assist us in accomplishing this! We still have audits to resolve, so please submit substitution waivers, address incompletes or other issues **ASAP**. If a student cannot graduate in Spring 2022, please advise them to update their graduation term.

Number of undergraduate DegreeWorks audits not equal to 98% or 100%, for spring 2022 graduation applicants - 5/26/22

College	Count	
College of Arts + Architecture	11	
Bellk College of Business	22	
Cato College of Education	8	
College of Computing & Informatics	14	
William States Lee College of Engineering	19	
College of Health & Human Services	30	
College of Liberal Arts & Sciences	127	
Grand Total	231	

PREREQS NOT MET - REGISTRATION DROP

On Thursday morning (5/19), after end-of-term processing was complete, only summer full-term (FT) and 1st half-term (H1) courses for which students did not have the prerequisite requirements were dropped. We will run again prior to the summer 2nd half-term (H2) and again before the fall term. Courses in H1 and H2 were temporarily granted concurrency but that will be removed again after the H1 add/drop has ended.

>7 HOURS IN A SUMMER TERM

We have warned and dropped students' courses (starting with their last registration) in summer 1st half term (H1). We will continue to do so through the end of H1 add/drop. In an effort to provide students more time to submit petitions, we are not dropping summer 2nd half term (H2) until closer to the start of H2. This requires constant monitoring because students can add their schedules back immediately after their drop. A OneIT project has been submitted with the hopes of setting a half-term registration limit. More info here: PRJ 356

WHO ARE YOU GOING TO CALL? HOW CAN WE HELP?